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Clerk of the Board

Air Resources Board

1001 I Street, 23rd Floor

Sacramento, CA 95814

Subject: PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO THE STATIONARY DIESEL ENGINE CONTROL MEASURE


Comments for review and for the record:

The proposed regulations may result in more air pollution and pose a serious problem to the electric power grid if implemented. A comprehensive energy and pollution analysis should be conducted before the proposed regulations and amendments adopted. 

The proposed ARB regulations are intended to reduce diesel exhaust emissions from the estimated 8,600 stationary engines operating Ag irrigation pumps. The regulation would require the old diesel engines to be replaced with more efficient diesel engines or electric motors. Farmers would most likely install electric motors in lieu of the more complex and expensive new type diesel engines.  

If a large percentage of the 8,600 engines were converted to electric motors, the electric power grid would have to accommodate the additional peak load of all the engines converted. Power plant inefficiencies and transmission losses are several times the end load and that would result in more pollution generated. 

It is recommended that a cost analysis and comparison of the pollution generated from leaving the diesel engines “as is” versus, changing them over to electric motors be conducted, prior to making any changes.

Most of the diesel pumps are used for occasional pumping and operate a small number of hours per year. Unlike electric power, the diesel powered engine does not have the tremendous transport losses of energy. It is its own power plant. From an energy and pollution standpoint, the diesel engine should generate less pollution than converting the pump to electric power. The use of independent diesel engines is a smart design and puts no strain on our electric grid system. 

Results that may occur if diesel engines are converted to electric motors:
· Converting to electric use may end up with more fossil fuel being used. 

· Add the fossil fuel energy consumed to manufacture the new electric motors.

· Conversion would add significant peak loads to the electric power grid. 
· New electric power plants would need to be constructed.

· Additional power would need to be purchased from out of state.

· Peak summer loads would be detrimental to the electric power grid.

· The high cost of replacing the pump engines with motors should be added.

· More fossil fuel use results in more carbon dioxide and other pollution generated.

· The cost for implementing this regulation may run in the billions of dollars.
· Add all the additional paperwork, frustration and manpower.

· Farm product costs will increase and taxpayers will pay more. 

· Californian farmers will be less competitive, imports will increase and jobs lost.

We should be trying to discourage peak electric power use and encourage conservation.  The periodic operation of diesel driven pumps keeps the power needs “off” of the electric grid. 

We should encourage farmers to consider using renewable bio-diesel fuel to reduce net air pollution and improve existing engine efficiency.  

Sincerely,

John A. Paoluccio PE 
Environmental Engineer

Inventor – Environmental products

Farmer

